
STATE OF MICHIGAN
GRETCHEN WHITMER

GOVERNOR
DEPARTMENT OF LICENSING AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS

LANSING

ORLENE HAWKS
DIRECTOR

611 W. OTTAWA  P.O. BOX 30664  LANSING, MICHIGAN 48909
www.michigan.gov/lara  517-335-1980

November 22, 2019

Hamza Sikander
Brighton Manor LLC
7560 River Road
Flushing, MI  48433

 RE: License #: AH470387116
Brighton Manor
1320 Rickett Road
Brighton, MI  48116

Dear Mr. Sikander:

Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above 
referenced facility.

Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and contact me with any 
questions.  In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please contact the local office at (517) 284-9720.

Sincerely,

Kimberly Horst, Licensing Staff
Bureau of Community and Health Systems
611 W. Ottawa Street
P.O. Box 30664
Lansing, MI  48909
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MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF LICENSING AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS
BUREAU OF COMMUNITY AND HEALTH SYSTEMS

ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION

License #: AH470387116

Licensee Name: Brighton Manor LLC

Licensee Address:  7560 River Road
Flushing, MI  48433

Licensee Telephone #: (989) 971-9610

Authorized Representative:    Hamza Sikander

Administrator: Douglas Boehm

Name of Facility: Brighton Manor

Facility Address: 1320 Rickett Road
Brighton, MI  48116

Facility Telephone #: (989) 971-9610

Capacity: 126

Program Type: ALZHEIMERS
AGED
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II. Purpose of Addendum

The facility has requested to de-license 33 double occupancy rooms into single 
occupancy room consisting of 33 licensed beds. 

III. Methodology

On 11/4/19, licensing was notified by the authorized representative Hamza Sikander
that de-licensing 33 beds was requested. Mr. Sikander provided updated room 
sheets for the facility. Resident rooms number 106, 108, 109, 111, 213, 217, 219, 
300, 302, 303, 304, 305, 306, and 308 were reduced to one licensed bed each.

IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions

On 11/6/19, I reviewed the room sheets for the facility. The rooms that are to be 
licensed for one bed was originally licensed for two beds. I find no conflicts with 
de-licensing 33 double occupancy rooms into single occupancy.  

V. Recommendation

I recommend the license capacity to be lowered to 93.

11/6/19
________________________________________
Kimberly Horst
Licensing Staff

Date

11/22/19
___________________________________________
Russell Misiak
Area Manager

Date


